the Torah Fellowship Foundation

at the TORAH SHELEMAH INSTITUTE in Jerusalem

אדם אחד מאלף מצאתי
קהלת ז כח
קהלת ז כח
אלף נכנסין למקרא...
אחד מהם יוצא להוראה
קהלת רבה ז מט
קהלת רבה ז מט
One man out of
a thousand, I found
Ecclesiastes 7, 28
A thousand enter
to study Scripture
... one emerges
a Torah authority
Midrash Rabbah, ibid. 7, 49

ב״ה

May 14, 1963

Rabbi Menachem M. Kasher Director

OFFICERS (roster in formation)

Honorary Chairmen
RABBI DR. SAMUEL BELKIN

RABBI DR. LEO JUNG
RABBI DR. JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN
RABBI DR. JSAC SHMIDMAN

RABBI ISAAC SHMIDMAN RABBI PINCHOS TEITZ

Co-Chairmen

RABBI DR. IMMANUEL JAKOBOVITS
RABBI NORMAN LAMM

Jewish Center 131 West 86th Street New York 24, N. Y.

Rabbi Norman Lamm

Vice-Chairmen Dear Rabbi Lamm:

RABBI THEODORE ADAMS
RABBI BERNARD GREENBAUM
RABBI SIMON LANGER
RABBI DR. ISAAC LEWIN
RABBI DR. EMANUEL RACKMAN
RABBI FABIAN SCHONFELD
RABBI HARRY WOHLBERG
RABBI HENRY WOLF

Treasurer
GERSON BERNSTEIN

Executive Secretary
DR. MORRIS MANDEL

Corresponding Secretary
RABBI CHARLES WENGROV

Board of Directors
Gerson Bernstein
Benjamin Bienenfeld
Julius Bienenfeld
Morris Bienenfeld
Sol Dunkelman
Samuel C. Feuerstein
R. Sidney S. Feuerstein

CW:1b

Enc.

DR. SIDNEY S. FEUERSTEIN
M. W. GASNER, TOYONTO
MR. AND MRS. DAVID GOLDBERG
REV. JOSEPH HANDLER
ISAAC A. JASPAN
HENRY L. KRAUSHAR
SOL LUSTBADER
DR. MORRIS MANDEL
LEIB MERKIN
MOSES U. PERLMAN
MEYER SLOTKIN
CHARLES ULLMAN
WOLF WIRGEN
DR. JESSE ZIZMOR

Enclosed is the proposed text of the letter that I should like to send early next week to our people for the meeting on June 3rd.

As heretofore, I hope to be in touch with you to receive such suggestions as you may have for its revision and improvements.

With all good wishes, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Charles Wengrov

an affiliate of the American Biblical Encyclopedia Society

210 West 91st Street • New York 24, New York / SUsquehanna 7-4085

Before we say anything further, may we impart some most surprising

(but pleasant) news. Rabbi Menachem M. Kasher, the founder of the

Torah Fellowship Fund, has received the National Award (p'rass leumi) of
the Israeli Government, for Torah literature.

This is a just recognition for some forty-odd years of dedication to his world renowned biblical encyclopedia Torah Shelemah. From his prolific pen have come twenty volumes thus far, as well as a score of other scholarly works.

But the story of the Award has a climax: Granted a prize of 3,000

Israeli pounds - the equivalent of \$1,000 Rabbi Kasher turned it over The

to the Torah Fellowship Foundation, to provide an additional fellowship.

We think his gesture should serve as an inspriation and incentive to us all. Let us make sure we do our share for the Foundation as well, that its program, now so full of rich promise, shall blessem and bear fruit.

Our next meeting is will told place we Monday, June 3, - 9:00 P. M. at the Fifth Avenue Synagogue

Please do make every effort to attend, that we may achieve something substantial for Rabbi Kasher before the summer brings activities to a standstill.

We expect to have news by then of the concrete activities and burgeoning plans that Rabbi Kasher has already set in motion.

A quest Med

But so much depends on us now. May we please count on your presence?

Rabbi Immanuel Jakovovits

Rabbi Norman Lamm

Co-Chairmen

The Torah Fellowship Fund